Randolph County Housing Coalition, Inc.
December 13, 2013


The meeting was held at 108 W. Walker Ave.  Donna McCormick called the meeting to order. Introductions by everyone present were conducted. Debbie Cole shared that Roger King was going to have to take a leave of absence from RCHC for a while due to his wife’s illness.  He reported that he was having to miss some work and needed to be in the office as much as possible.  Donna and members all commented that we we will keep him in our prayers and continue to keep him informed of activities until he is able to return.
An attendance sheet was passed around along with a sheet to record member contact information. 
Members Present: Laura Chambers (Community Rep.), Robert “Bob” Lawler (Asheboro Housing Authority); Debbie Cole (CUOC); John Evans (City of Asheboro); Audrey Trogdon (Goodwill); Wanda Pegg (Habitat for Humanity; Jeanine Moran (Joy A. Shabazz Center); Toni Welch ( RCDSS); Sarah Hancock (Randolph Co. Family Crisis Center) ; Teresa Shackleford (Randolph Family Health Care at MERCE; Tamika Williams (Salisbury VA Services) ; Donna McCormick, and Mary Pat Buie (Sandhills Center); Brenda Goss (Therapeutic Alternatives);
Excused Absences: Myra Gaddy (Community Rep.); Reesa Warren (JobLink); Jeigh Adams (Latino Coalition); Courtney Chavis (Randolph County Family Crisis Center); Roger King (RCATS); Phil Hewett (Sandhills Center)
Other Members Absent: Paul Trotter (Easter Seals UCP); Carmen Liberatore (Eastside Homes); Pura Lopez Daula (Family Services of the Piedmont); Geri Brower (Randolph County Senior Adults);
Minutes
A motion was made by Mary Pat Buie to accept the October 2013 minutes. The motion carried after a second by John Evans. 
Old Business   

Location - Donna reported that the library was not going to be a good choice for future meetings but that the new Senior Adult Center was a possibility once completed after February.  It would centrally located and have easier access than other rooms being considered. Members agreed to wait until the facility was complete before making a decision.
Housing Summit – John thanked everyone for their support and participation in the first housing summit.  He was please with the response and noticed that people attending were very active asking questions. All agreed it was a good first step. John will send out a follow up survey that he and Courtney are working on, hopefully before the Holidays start. There was a suggestion to do the next one during warmer weather.  Debbie reported that CUOC identified 26 families that were eligible to receive commodity food (TEFAP) that were not previously aware that they qualified for the food assistance.  Next year we may try to have a speaker.  John shared that all the vendors had been thanked on behalf of RCHC. Wanda was also thanked for her help with a press release and Charles Ewing from Fox 8 for his announcement.

Time Sheets – RCHC members have been trying to track hours they spend at meetings as well as other activities related to homelessness both work and non-work related for future grant purposes.  To date that has been a very difficult thing to collect.  It was suggested that perhaps something could be added to our sign in sheet that would allow members to record any hours spent during the previous month as well as time spent at the meetings beginning January 2014.
New Business
Treasurer Report: Sarah Hancock reported in Courtney’s absence $520.41 in our account with a deposit of $50 pending. 
Leverage Letters and Point in Time: Debbie shared information that needed to be included in the current COC grant application for Project Independence.  Copies of leverage letters from member agencies from previous years were passed out as guidelines for new support.  All letters need to be returned to CUOC prior to Dec. 27th. Debbie also offered to be the representative for the Point in Time Count to be conducted late January if that was OK with the coalition members.  Donna affirmed that offer.
Courtney’s resignation as treasurer: Courtney reported to Debbie Cole that her responsibilities at Family Crisis Center had changed and she would need to remove herself from the monthly meetings with RCHC.  Courtney did recommend Sarah Hancock to complete the year as treasurer in her place.  Debbie Cole officially nominated Sarah and Mary Pat Buie seconded the motion which passed unanimously. 

Unmet Issues: 

· John Evans reported that the City of Asheboro needs a planning board member for the extra territorial area.  The City currently has no one from that area which is primarily the East side of the city.  He shared the types of things that have to be reviewed on the planning board and the other areas of the city that were underrepresented. The board meets the first Monday of each month and members receive a $100 stipend.
Committee Reports
Public Awareness and Membership Committee, (John Evans chair) –John reminded members that he can post activities coming up on the Facebook page for individual agencies. The committee continues to reach out to potential new members as well as those who have not attended in a while.  Teresa Shackleford was thanked for coming to the meeting as a potential new member.
Program Services and Goals, (Brenda Goss Chair) – No report
BOS-COC, (Debbie Cole Chair): Debbie reported that we need to elect a Regional Lead and alternate at the January meeting for the BOS.  Currently, Mary Pat is serving as alternate and Debbie as Regional Lead. Brenda nominated Debbie as regional lead for the New Year and Donna as alternate.  We will vote in January so that it is documented in the January minutes as requested by the BOS.
Housing Inventory Committee, (Jeigh Adams Chair) - No report at this time
Home Repair/Neighbors Helping Neighbors (NHN), (Wanda Pegg, Chair) No report
Hospitality Committee, Paul Trotter and Debbie Tolar co-chair- No report, everyone that brought refreshments was thanked.  Brenda shared that we have enough water to last the next year.
Teresa Shackleford will be the speaker for the January meeting.

Round Robin
Donna – Sandhills in the middle of a review with Mercer

Audrey – Goodwill will have a job fair with Liberty Tax Service for seasonal work on Dec. 30th.  She will send flyers to Debbie to be sent out to member agencies.
Debbie – announced two concerts in Dec. that will be held to collect food and money for Christians United Outreach Center.  One is on the 16th with Bantum Rooster, the other Dec. 28h with Glory Road, Mac Strider, and the Pioneers. Both will be at the newly renovated Sunset Theater.

Teresa – Randolph Family Health at MERCE has certified application counselors, Melissa Thomson and Sandy Parrish, to assist individuals with the new Health Insurance Marketplace process. Anyone can ask for help, not just their clients. 

Jeanine – Jane is back to work at Joy A Shabazz but Jeanine will continue to work in Randolph County. They currently have lots of medical equipment they can share with any disabled clients of our member agencies.

Brenda – TA is in the process of an accreditation review.

Toni – DSS is busy with audits.  They have some emergency assistance funds available.

Next meeting: January 10, 2014 at the regular location Daymark, 110 Walker Ave. on second floor. 
Respectfully submitted by: Debbie Cole
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